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3rd April 2018
Dear Friends, 

Another couple of months have gone by, and it is time for another update on the work in Ecuador and our progress in the UK. 
Sponsored Children

First the sponsored children. We continue to have approx. 170 children with sponsors. It was wonderful to receive graduation photos from the 7 young people who have finished high school this year, with the help of their sponsors. Here is a sample….
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The parents of these youngsters did not go to secondary school. They earn a living doing domestic work, or swinging a machete in the fields. It is a hand to mouth existence. Now their children have ambitions that can be realised. Jordan wants to go on to study law. Alison would like to be an English teacher. Robinson wants to find a permanent job and help his mum put his younger siblings through school. What a world of difference sponsorship has made to them. 

Monse collected in the school reports for the year end, and Alison (pictured above) translated them for me. If you are a sponsor, you will be receiving your child’s report soon. Thank you for being part of changing these children’s lives. 

The new school year starts on the 9th April. Monse and Lenin (administrator for the Orphaids orphanage) are organising the giving out of the money to the children for their uniforms, and are buying their stationary ready to give them when they hand in their uniform receipts. 

Monse will also be checking the vision of the sponsored children and taking those who need glasses to the optician. All the children also receive toothbrushes, toothpaste, soap and a Christian booklet at the start of the school year. 

Two of the sewing group have been busy sewing the toiletry bags that the toiletries will be given out in, to the sponsored children and in the local primary schools. 

House Building 

The house for Juan and his family that Vlady organised before coming to the UK is now complete. He, his wife and their children are now in a secure home. 

When Vlady returns to Ecuador at the end of May he plans to build 3 more houses. He also has a volunteer from Wick joining him to help with some building. One of the houses will be for Daisy, Jenifer, Guadelupe, Raul and their parents. They have moved from one shack to another the past few years, depending on the work their father has been able to find on local farms. They have now been given a small plot of land of their own, and have built a shack made of wood and plastic. We would love to give this hard working family a secure cement house. The children all get excellent grades at school and have sponsors. 
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Pray for wisdom as we select the other 2 families to benefit from a house this year. 

Family news 
I (Andy) started the GP returner scheme in Kyle at the beginning of February. I am doing 6 months of supervised working, so that I can then work freely as a GP in Scotland again after that. In order to do it in Kyle, I have to do it full time, which is a lot. But at least it gets it done, and I should finish by mid-July. 
Isabella is progressing well. The ophthalmologist was pleased with her progress and changed the strength of her contact lens at her review last week. Her next check-up will be in June, and then again in September, all being well. In the meantime we continue to patch her good eye half her waking hours, to stimulate vision in the bad eye. 

Tamara and Emily are continuing to enjoy Kyle Primary school. Tamara should start receiving some help for her dyslexia this coming term. The girls have loved their first Easter in the UK, and the chance to have chocolate Easter eggs! Emily managed to win two as prizes in Easter art competitions and Tamara enjoyed a hunt in a local castle, so they have certainly made the most of it. 
Vlady has made good progress with his English! He is continuing to have regular lessons by Skype, and practising when out and about. He has been caring for Isabella since I started working, and will do so until his visa runs out at the end of May, and he returns to Ecuador. 
As I am working full-time, we have not had much opportunity to travel and see many of you! However, we did have a wonderful weekend in Ellon, with the team who built a house in Ecuador last June. It was good to have the chance to catch up with them and update the church there. 

We also plan to visit Wick this month one weekend and hopefully Shetland one weekend in May. 

Special Appeal
Thank you to all who donated so generously to our appeal to bring Johana for a visit to Scotland. Unfortunately, her visa application was denied, on the grounds that there is no evidence she will return to Ecuador at the end of her trip. As she is a school leaver she does not have a job contract or a place at University yet. Johana is really keen to visit Scotland, while she still has some vision, and very disappointed her request was denied. So we have agreed to try again once she has some paperwork to show her plans to study and work in Ecuador. 

The next step

I (Andy) and the girls hope to be able to go to Ecuador mid-July and August, to be with Vlady while he waits for a spouse visa to be processed, and to set up the projects for the coming year. 

Isabella has another appointment due in September, and Tamara and Emily will have a new school year to begin then, so we plan to return to the UK at the beginning of September. I will be looking for a part-time GP job in the coming months. We could go anywhere in Scotland really, but would like to be among friends, and where there will be work for Vlady and a suitable school for the girls, and the chance to travel to Ecuador each year. We would appreciate prayers for guidance as we seek the next step. 
A phrase that has stuck in my mind in recent weeks is, “God does not tell us what is going to happen, He reveals to us who he is.” As we go through this time of uncertainty and questioning, we are indeed experiencing God’s loving care in so many ways, and glimpsing His love in new ways. 

Please pray with us

· For the sponsored children to know God loves them

· For the graduates as they seek work and further studies

· For Johana as she continues to hope a visit to Scotland will be possible

· For wisdom when deciding who to build houses for this summer

· For our builder volunteer

· For wisdom for us as we seek the way forward 

· That Vlady’s visa application will be approved

Many thanks for your prayers and support,  
 Andy, Vlady, Tamara, Emily and Isabella
[image: image8.jpg]Star pupil- Tamara for an excellent short story.



 [image: image9.jpg]


 [image: image10.jpg]



[image: image11.jpg]Fomcgom



